
 
 
 

 
 
 
An Agenda Meeting was held on March 18,                  
2019 at 6:00 at the Town  Hall 

 
Presiding: Supervisor John Perry 
Attending: Councilwoman Zell, Councilman Boms, Councilman Dittus, Councilman LaClair and 18 
members of the public 
 
 
Town Board Business 
 

1. We are waiting for the bids  from the Highway Dept. for electric and led upgrades 
2. The Board wants to go over the Section 284 with Highway Superintendent Shultis. 
3. We had surveillance installed at the transfer station and should have Highway completed in the 

next few weeks. 
4. We had a full inspection the the Town facilities  from our insurance company. 
5. We received a Inspection report from AG and Markets.  Some issues that need to be resolved 

are the way paperwork is processed. 
6. The Ulster Planning Board okayed the Route 28 overlay district  but did request the maps be 

updated. 
7. We only have one applicant for the groundskeeper position. 
8. The Town is going to hold a document  shredding event for Town residents on June 1, the day 

of the town wide yard sale. 
9. Hurley Heritage Day is October 6. 
10. We had a increase of over $2000. for last quarter of sales tax. 
11. The Sexual Harassment training for town employees is being held on Wednesday from 12:00 to 

3:00. All town employees and volunteers are required to attend. 
12. Town  Meeting is Tuesday March 19th from 6 to 7PM at the West Hurley Firehouse 

. 

. 
 
From the Board 
 

1. The Town Board are questioning a voucher that was submitted by the Highway Supervisor.  The 
training for Sexual harassment, workplace violence prevention, hostile work environment and 
sensitivity training  cost  was $946.00.  The training that is being held at the Town Hall on 
March 20th  for all employees and volunteers would cover the same issues and will be free of 
charge from the Sheriffs Department. 

 
From the Floor 
 
1. There were several West Hurley residents inquiring about the proposed West Hurley School being to 
turn into an apartment complex. The developers cam to the Planning Board in October of 2018  to 
inquire about what was allowed. The  Onteora officials have agreed to let the develop drill a test well 
but no closing date has been scheduled. 
 
 
 
 
 
Motion to Adjourn  was made by Supervisor Perry and seconded by Councilman Boms and all voted 
aye. 
 
  
        _____________________ 
 
        Judy Mayhon,Town Clerk 
          


